
MINUTES
Yellowknife Ski Club (YKSC)
Board of Directors Meeting
Monday October 3, 2022

YKSC Chalet at 7:00 pm  

Network:  SSI_CF69

Password: article!FLOOR9

1. Call to Order and Opening Remarks by the Chair: 7:15pm

1. Attendance: 

	
	Present
	Regrets

	Kerry Wheler, President 
	x
	

	Gary Magee, Vice President
	x
	

	Patrick Bruce, Secretary
	
	x

	Tania Hercun, Treasurer
	x
	

	Sean Marshall, Trails Director
	x
	

	John Stephenson, Facilities Director 
	x
	

	Bernadette Knox, Programs Director
	x
	

	Yvonne Pike, Events Director
	
	x

	Clarinda Spijkerman, Events Director
	x
	

	Aida Nciri. Grants and Fundraising Director
	x
	

	Ella Stinson, Communications Director
	x
	

	Alyssa Titus, Volunteers Director
	
	x

	Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Registrar
	
	x

	Heather Scott, Past President
	x
	

	Guests: none



1.2 Agenda - amended and approved as amended
1.3 Approval of September 12, 2022 Minutes

Motion: that the minutes of the board meeting of September 12 be approved: Moved by Clarinda/ Seconded by John: motion approved

1.4 Declaration of conflicts: none
1.5 review Action Items - 
	Action Item from September 13
	Responsible Person
	Update October 3

	Confirm event dates for March and April 2023
	Yvonne
	

	Provide the signed contribution agreement for the city grant to Tania
	Heather
	

	Attend the bank to update the reserve fund GIC
	Tania +

(Kerry or Gary)
	still to do. Timeline is between now and Christmas

	Confirm with absent directors that first Monday of the month is 
	Kerry
	Board has settled on a meeting schedule for the season

	Distribute a link to the club’s strategic plan to board members
	Tania or Kerry 
	still to do

	Create a plan for regular communications to club members and bring it to the board
	Ella
	Newsletter to be published weekly, on Fridays, with a deadline of Wednesdays for submissions

	Inform CCNWT of the partial schedule, as approved
	Gary
	Done, via email


2. Information Items

2.1 Learn to Frostbite 50 Update (Bernadette)

We intend to offer this program again, aiming for 2 skis in December, then weekly skis again from mid-January to Frostbite. Skis will likely happen on Sunday. Last year the program was fully registered in under 2 days. Final decisions on details, and marketing, to come.

Action Item (Bernadette) : Proposal for LTF50 with details, for next meeting.

2.2 Ski at School 2022-2023 (Bernadette)

Plan is to apply for funding and go ahead again. No further update yet.

2.3 Adult Ski Lessons 2022-2023 (Bernadette)

Adult group lessons will also be part of the program. There will be blocks of lessons for adult classic, both  one-on-one with an instructor, and group lessons.

Action Item (Bernadette): meet with Rob and Jen to set up a schedule for the winter.  

There was a suggestion of having a HP youth assisting with an adult instructor for group lessons, in order to make the most of the club’s resources, and to improve the experience for groups with fast and slow skiers.

Ella suggests that we add information about programs and registration to our media as soon as we can, because of strong interest. 

2.4 Updates on grants and fundraising opportunities (Aida) 

We applied for ‘Get Active’ grants.These are $400 grants. Some suggestions for the proposal included outdoor storage of equipment and wax forms (our current ones aren’t fit for their purpose).

CCNWT grants - no word yet from CCNWT board. It wasn’t raised at the last meeting. John emailed Ollie and Sarah right during the board meeting to ask for an update.

Action Item (Aida): search out the application forms from last year to begin the process of completing them.

Nordic Canada is a charity that has a fundraising program where we can use their platform to promote our fundraising goals, and donations made through the platform are directed back to us, with a tax receipt to the donor. This might be an effective fundraising tool to use if we have a special project to fundraise for. The administration fee charged by Nordic Canada is believed to be in the range of 4-6%.

CIBC and TD foundations may also have funds to access in their donation programs. They typically fund 50% of a proposed project, so we would need to be strategic about how to try to access their funding. It was suggested that, given that the club has cash savings, perhaps we could use the CIBC/TD foundation grants to double our money in order to fund significant projects.

There was a lengthy discussion about priorities, and it was generally agreed that trails, and equipment to improve them, are a main priority. There was some regret about the loss to the community of a privately-owned PistenBully.

Action item (Board Members): bring wish list items for next meeting

2.5 Events update - Clarinda

Pumpkin patch is on.  Heather has agreed to lead the pumpkin patch event, which will take place on October 29. It was suggested that the pumpkins could be numbered, with certain numbers winning small swag prizes.

The HP parents’ meeting was yesterday - waxing will happen at the snow show. Skis will be collected at both the snow show and wax and wine, and patrons will be given a time slot to pick up. Yvonne and Leanne are working on the poster, which will be provided to Ella for publication.

There was a question about who will take on the silent auction. Is it an HP event? Based on previous events, there is potential to raise a lot of money. Roxanne said the HP parents are being surveyed, and the survey closes tomorrow, so results will be known soon.

Action Item (Clarinda): offer the silent auction fundraising event to HP, and if HP is not interested, offer it to Biathlon
John and Heather and Tania offered to help with the silent auction.

John is organizing the ski swap.

Wax and wine is Nov. 10

Action item (Clarinda): obtain the required liquor licence for the Wax and Wine asap 

3. Discussion Items

3.1 Review and Update Fees Policy due to inconsistencies between fees charged and fees on official policy (Kerry)

Unfortunately there is an inconsistency between the fees for the biathlon program, which are expected by the program coordinators, and the fees on the zone4 registration. Zone4 us currently charging $100, when it should be $200. A number of participants have already signed up at the $100 price. 

After a long discussion, it was determined that inconsistency problem will be resolved by maintaining the $100 fee and program coordinators will ask parents for an extra $100 per participant, with accommodation made for any participant who can’t afford it. It is believed that parents are expecting to pay the extra $100, which covers the cost of ammunition, based on previous communications with the parents.

Action Item (Ella) - correct the fees shown on the website, which does not match the fees in the policy and on the website.
Action item (Tania) - send the fees policy to Board members. Add fees policy change to an upcoming agenda, to correct the policy so that the fee is correct for next year’s registration.
3.2 Fundraising priorities for equipment/trail improvement (Aida)

Aida reached out to ask for input on priorities, but heard back only heard from trails. 

Shawn - has a list of equipment needs, with items ranging from a few thousand to 30K range. Trail improvement and the equipment to provide it is the priority of the club in the coming years.

4. Decision Items
4.1 Approve Updated Fees Policy (Kerry)

This item tabled to the next meeting.

5. Schedule Next Meeting



Nov. 7, 7pm at the Ski Club. Snacks by Shawn.

6. Meeting Adjourned, 8:48pm

Appendix - list of action items arising

	Action Item from October 3
	Responsible Person
	Update November 

	Proposal for LTF50 with details, for next meeting.


	Bernadette
	

	Meet with Rob and Jen to set up a schedule for the winter.  


	Bernadette
	

	Begin the process of completing CCNWT grant applications.


	Aida
	

	Bring wish list fundraising items for next meeting


	All members
	

	Offer the silent auction - organization and proceeds - to HP, and if HP is not interested, offer it to Biathlon


	Clarinda
	

	Obtain the required liquor licence for the Wax and Wine asap 


	Clarinda
	

	Correct the biathlon fees shown on the website, which does not match the fees in the policy and on Zone 4 registration
	Ella
	

	Send the fees policy to Board members. Add fees policy change to an upcoming agenda, to correct the policy so that the fee is correct for next year’s registration.
	Tania
	



